
NMDA April 9th, 2025 Minutes 

Roll Call: Maribeth St Cyr-President, Diana Corbin-Secretary, Amy Glenn-Member-at-Large, 

Cecilia Cox-Partner Club Liaison, Cindy Kavan-Winfield-Education, Laura Pulliam-Treasurer, Kim 

Fredenburg-VP, Sarah Turner-Membership 

 

Cel shared that SFDA is working on their show in May and Jim Porcher is looking for volunteers. 

She thinks the USDF show went well.   Kim agreed and said that they were super flexible and 

fun despite the weather. 

 

Kristen Havelich joined the meeting at 6:07. She has been asked to be the volunteer coordinator 

along with DJ Collins. 

Cindy shared the financials for the Michelle Combs Clinic: 

8 rides at $100 a ride+$800 

Clinician Fee-$600 

Arena Fee-$300 

Lunch-$99.97 

Auditors-$60 

So a loss at $139.97 

Jo Marley clinic has 6 people already signed up.  She would like Kristen to find a volunteer to 

help sign people in and sign waivers if needed.  

Maribeth will send Kristin a volunteer list. 

Schooling Show Financials: 

Income  1790 

Expenses   

Officiant Michell Combs $400 

Travel/parking  $305 

Venue  $300 

Lunch  86 



Expense Total  $1,091 

Profit  $699 

 

Maribeth shared that there is a concern with our Liability Insurance. She will keep us updated if 

there are any problems. 

Cindy moved to approve the March minutes 

Amy 2nd this 

Sarah shared that we have 71 members. She shared that Juniper wants to help with social 

media 

Laura shared the Treasurer’s Report: 

General Fund-$13,640 

Education Fund-$4,317 

Money from PayPal hasn’t hit and Maribeth has funds to add. 

The New Bank account transition has gone smoothly 

NEW BUSINESS 

After much discussion, Cindy moved that X Games scores USEF/USDF classical dressage tests be 

accepted towards end of year awards for NMDA. This is the last test of each level and if the X 

Games continue to meet the requirements that NMDA standards. All agreed with vote. 

Maribeth brought up the issue of housing judges and TDs for our shows.  Hotels are getting too 

expensive for the club. Discussion ensued on different option that we could do.  We need 

volunteers to host judges. For rated shows the host cannot be riders in the show.  Kristin was 

given ideas of who to ask and will look into this.   

 

Cel shared that SFDA is getting ready for their show the first week in June up at HIPICO 

They will be looking for volunteers if anyone is interested. 

Meeting adjourned 

 

 



 


